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LANGRICK NEWS

QUITE A BIT TO TELL YOU

Following the last meeting of the par'lsh
Council last week. Chairman John Woods
tendered his resignation from the
Council. John took over from long
standing Chairman Neil Jones, known to
many of us.

John oversaw the addition of extra
speed cameras and was a regular face at
Coffee mornings. Amazing was not the
word for his tireless contribution.

To cover the gap Cllir Paula Ashleigh-
Morris, vice-chairman at present, will
take over and all will carry on as usual.
This will include the negotiations with
the diocese, at present the Parish lease
the hall and grounds, look after bookings,
décor and 'inside maintenance its
intended to have the hall made a village
asset which gives it a status which would
tend to deter either a sale or
development. The hall is a huge asset to
the village, nicely refurbished and a
great venue.

Following John's resignation there is of
course a vacancy for a replacement
councillor. Notices of this will be in the
noticeboards, anyone interested or
wanting to know what is involved is
welcome to contact either Bekki or Paula,
Jjust for a chat or to express interest.
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If you have an issue or matter you want to
discuss for the Parish Council contact is
Each meeting held in the Village Hall has a
fifteen minute slot at the start of
meetings for the public to raise matters.
Notice of all meetings can be found in
the notice boards
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ROSTY SCENE THIS WEEK

THE GREAT STINK |

Many of you who enjoyed.the amazing raft race on
the drain by the Malcolm Arms, will know that it was
stopped because of the effluent being discharged
into the drain, untreated, it appears from an
overflow from the campsite behind the Malcolm
Arms.

Clir Katie Chalmers asked that we, again, ask the
Environment Agency to investigate this and get it
remedied. Clir Chalmers reiterated that children go
into the water by the lock in the summer. Fishermen
use the area , but after the last raft race this
water landed rafters in hospital, and made this
stretch of water un-usable. Nationally there is huge
pressure to clean up our rivers. As a Parish we are
not asking the impossible that this is stopped.

HOW TO BOOK THE HALL

For newcomers to the village or people who perhaps have not
visited the Hall, the facilities are really good, there are loos and a
cloakroom, a well equipped kitchen with cooking facilities. A small
stage, an abundance of tables and chairs and a good car park.

Its ideal for
Family Parties Meetings
Children’s events Rehearsals Recitals
Slimming Club Exercise or Aerobics.
~ Tea Dance

If you would like a k‘;ok, please contact Bekki, by email



